From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR

Sent: Tuesday, November 20, 2018 12:59 PM

To: Lynn Bradley

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Hi Lynn,

Thanks for the update! I will let you know if I have any questions.

Happy Thanksgiving,

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Tauren R. Beggs Phone: (920) 662-5178 Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

From: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Sent: Tuesday, November 20, 2018 10:37 AM

To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR < Tauren. Beggs@wisconsin.gov >

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Tauren,

Please see the NAR that was sent in the mail today along with a check for \$700. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you!

Lynn M. Bradley
Environmental Project Manager | General Engineering Company
916 Silver Lake Drive | PO Box 340 | Portage, WI 53901
P 608-742-2169 | F 608-742-2592 | C 608-617-7729
Ibradley@generalengineering.net
www.generalengineering.net

GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY ELECTRONIC FILE NOTICE AND DISCLAIMER

This email and any electronic media transmitted with it are provided solely for the use of the addressee. Data, plans, specifications, reports, documents, and other information recorded on or transmitted as electronic media are subject to undetectable alteration, either intentional or unintentional, due to, among other causes, transmission, conversion, media degradation, software error, or human alteration. Accordingly, all such documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media are being provided to the addressee for informational purposes only, and not as an end product or as a record document. Any reliance on documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media is deemed to be unreasonable and unenforceable. The hard copy drawing(s) or other original document(s) produced by GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY are the only true contract documents of record. Documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media may not be used on other projects, other additions to this project, or by third parties without the express written permission of GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY. Any unauthorized modification or reuse of the transmitted electronic media shall be at addressee's sole risk, and addressee agrees to defend, indemnify, and hold GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY harmless for all claims, injuries, damages, losses, expenses and attorneys' fees arising out of the unauthorized modification or use of such electronic media.

The addressee understands that the use of any project related electronic media constitutes acceptance of the above conditions.

If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The company accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.

From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR < Tauren. Beggs@wisconsin.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 19, 2018 3:23 PM

To: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Great, thanks!

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Tauren R. Beggs

Phone: (920) 662-5178 Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

From: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Sent: Monday, November 19, 2018 3:20 PM

To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR < <u>Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov</u>>

Subject: Re: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

I just got the check so I will send it out tomorrow. Its complete

Sent from my U.S.Cellular[®] Smartphone

----- Original message -----

From: "Beggs, Tauren R - DNR" < Tauren. Beggs@wisconsin.gov >

Date: 11/19/18 2:38 PM (GMT-06:00)

To: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Hi Lynn,

I just wanted to notify you that DNR has not received a form or check for a formal No Action Required request for this site. Based on your November 9th email below, I was supposed to get it last week.

Regards,

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Tauren R. Beggs

Phone: (920) 662-5178 Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR

Sent: Monday, November 12, 2018 10:09 AM

To: Lynn Bradley lbradley@generalengineering.net

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Hi Lynn,

Thanks for providing the electronic version of the report! I did not have it previously. Just curious, did DATCP have the owner resubmit the correct tank registration forms? I looked at the storage tank database and it appears they are logged correctly in the database as closed USTs, not ASTs, so not going to worry about it. I will start working on this once I receive the form and check.

Thanks,

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Tauren R. Beggs Phone: (920) 662-5178 Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

From: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Sent: Friday, November 9, 2018 9:15 AM

To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR < Tauren. Beggs@wisconsin.gov>; Lynn Bradley

<lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Subject: RE: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Tauren,

I'm not certain if I sent you the electronic version of the report, so I will send it again. Muhammad Javeed, the property owner has asked that we submit the site for a formal No Action Required. I will be sending the form and check in Monday. You are correct the tanks were USTs. Please let me know if you have any questions or need any further information. Thank you Tauren.

Lynn M. Bradley
Environmental Project Manager | General Engineering Company
916 Silver Lake Drive | PO Box 340 | Portage, WI 53901
P 608-742-2169 | F 608-742-2592 | C 608-617-7729
Ibradley@generalengineering.net
www.generalengineering.net

GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY ELECTRONIC FILE NOTICE AND DISCLAIMER

This email and any electronic media transmitted with it are provided solely for the use of the addressee. Data, plans, specifications, reports, documents, and other information recorded on or transmitted as electronic media are subject to undetectable alteration, either intentional or unintentional, due to, among other causes, transmission, conversion, media degradation, software error, or human alteration. Accordingly, all such documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media are being provided to the addressee for informational purposes only, and not as an end product or as a record document. Any reliance on documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media is deemed to be unreasonable and unenforceable. The hard copy drawing(s) or other original document(s) produced by GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY are the only true contract documents of record. Documents recorded on or transmitted as electronic media may not be used on other projects, other additions to this project, or by third parties without the express written permission of GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY. Any unauthorized modification or reuse of the transmitted electronic media shall be at addressee's sole risk, and addressee agrees to defend, indemnify, and hold GENERAL ENGINEERING COMPANY harmless for all claims, injuries, damages, losses, expenses and attorneys' fees arising out of the unauthorized modification or use of such electronic media.

The addressee understands that the use of any project related electronic media constitutes acceptance of the above conditions.

If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The company accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.

From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR < Tauren. Beggs@wisconsin.gov>

Sent: Friday, December 15, 2017 12:31 PM

To: Lynn Bradley < lbradley@generalengineering.net>

Subject: Express Mart, 2626 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers - UST Site Assessment

Hi Lynn,

I have reviewed the Underground Storage Tank Site Assessment received November 29, 2017 for the above referenced site. It appears that the naphthalene and total trimethylbenzenes detected in this assessment is associated with the closed case on the property, Citgo Express, BRRTS # 03-36-174861. The deed restriction lists naphthalene, trimethylbenzenes and other PVOCs at high concentrations at the former soil sample location B1000 which corresponds to the assessment soil sample location SS-7. This document will be filed with the closed case.

The completed tank registration forms are for above ground storage tanks, but these were underground storage tanks, correct?

Can you provide an electronic version of the report?

Thanks,

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Tauren R. Beggs

Hydrogeologist & Northeast Region Land Recycling Expert Remediation and Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 2984 Shawano Ave Green Bay, WI 54313 Phone: (920) 662-5178

Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov

